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     Town Street Playgroup aims to provide a happy, welcoming and caring environment.
  We encourage children to respect themselves, each other, adults and property.
  We set high expectations of behaviour through encouraging and praising positive behaviour.

     Children and parents are made aware of our expectations and how we aim to reach them.

     We encourage positive behaviour in several ways:
· Anticipating and preventing potential problems with distraction
· Positive interaction and attention from adults
· Praise and rewards, drawing attention to the good behaviour
· Encouraging responsibility, e.g. tidying up, helping each other.
· Establishing routines so children know what behaviours are expected of them.
· Supporting children to develop co-regulation and then self-regulation.

     We discourage unwanted behaviour by actively withdrawing attention to that child’s behaviour.
     Unwanted behaviour will be dealt with consistently, calmly and firmly by staff with an explanation of why the behaviour is unacceptable, followed by a warning of the consequence if the behaviour doesn’t stop, then finally using the consequence; (this will usually be removal from the situation or activity).
 
     Children will always be offered forgiveness and a fresh start afterwards and reassured that they are valued as individuals even if their behaviour is unacceptable. 

All staff will be made aware of this behaviour policy and of the need to be consistent in applying it, whilst recognising that young children are learning to deal with a range of emotions and need sympathetic and caring handling. Staff will have access to training and support around behaviour issues where available.

     Any behaviour likely to hurt, injure or upset another child or themselves is unacceptable. Racist language, physical abuse or dangerous behaviour will prompt an instant adult response.

     Under no circumstances do we use any form of physical punishment. 

     If physical intervention is necessary: to prevent an accident, injury or damage, it will be kept to a minimum, recorded in Incident Log and signed by parent.
  All incidents will be recorded accurately in the Incident File, signed by the member of staff dealing with the incident, then signed by the parent. They will be recorded on separate sheets and treated confidentially.

    The staff are committed to recognising each child as an individual and Unique Child so will address any concerns about behaviour, and devise strategies for dealing with them, to take account of each child’s individual needs and circumstances.

A Behaviour Management Plan will be initiated as a way of dealing with behaviour concerns, following consultation with the child’s Key Person, the Behaviour Co-ordinator and parents. This recognises that a consistent approach including staff, home and other settings will be most successful in managing behaviour. Regular reviews of the Behaviour Management Plan
will be held to which parents and Key Persons will contribute.

      The named Behaviour Management Co-ordinator is Debbie Calvert.
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